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To Whom It May Concern:

Peninsula Airways has asked for a short extension in filing time for various responses in Docket 14694, and asks that all dates be the same, Friday, August 20, 2004.  I agree with the logic of the request and support coordinated filing dates.

Since that request was made, a meeting has been scheduled in Anchorage for August 19 to include the office of Senator Ted Stevens, representatives of the Postal Service and representatives of the Bureau of Transportation Statistics and Office of Aviation Analysis, and all certificated air carriers.

I anticipate that this meeting will involve some or all of the questions that have been raised by various carriers and the Postal Service affecting ratemaking for bush service.  It is my hope that all parties will be forthcoming in the comments at that meeting, and that the areas of disagreement or concern will be reduced, or at least clarified.  With this hope in mind, I ask that the filing date for all responses in Docket 14694 be extended until Monday, August 30, 2004.  

I anticipate that the August 19 meeting could serve a function similar to an informal rate conference, in that all parties might find areas of common agreement and clarify areas of differences.  A one week extension in filing is therefore justified.  I also ask that, where possible, deadlines be set on Monday to allow for weekend work if necessary.

Respectfully submitted,

Hank Myers

